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SELLINDGE FUTURE – THURSDAY NOVEMBER 14
th

 – DURLING HALL – 2.30pm to 8.00pm 

PUBLIC INVITED TO VIEW PLANS FOR NEW TAYLOR WIMPEY HOMES IN SELLINDGE 

Leading housebuilder Taylor Wimpey is inviting people in Sellindge, Kent, to have their say on proposals to create a 

new residential development in the village.  The developer has drawn up an emerging masterplan for approximately 

250 homes and a large village green on land between the A20 and M20. 

The land has been identified as a suitable site for development in Shepway District Council’s Core Strategy – a 

document which sets out how the local authority will meet its target for new homes in the district. 

Taylor Wimpey’s emerging masterplan will be displayed during a public exhibition taking place at Sellindge Village 

Hall on Thursday 14
th

 November between 2.30pm and 8pm.  This event will give local residents, businesses, 

community groups and other interested parties the opportunity to find out more about the scheme and discuss the plans 

with the project team.  Feedback received from those attending the event will be used to help Taylor Wimpey refine its 

development proposals before a planning application is submitted to Shepway District Council in the near future. 

David Edwards, Senior Strategic Planning Manager for Taylor Wimpey Strategic Land, says: “We understand the 

importance of giving local people the chance to get involved and have their say on development plans for the 

community – and that’s why we want to give Sellindge residents every opportunity to view and comment on these 

proposals.  “The event builds on the extensive community consultation which has already taken place regarding the 

future of the land, through the Sellindge’s Future masterplanning process. We have taken this work and, in 

collaboration with Shepway District Council, Kent County Council and other key stakeholders, drawn up the 

emerging masterplan.”  The proposed scheme comprises approximately 250 new homes, a large village green, a 

natural play area, a biodiversity park, a mixed-use local centre, extensive landscaping, traffic calming measures for the 

A20 and an extension to Sellindge Primary School.  

Further details about the proposed development will be on display during the public consultation event, which is 

taking place from 2.30pm to 8pm on Thursday 14
th
 November at Durling Hal. 

 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR –  Saturday November 2
nd

 from 10am to 1pm.  Tables 

can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table, please phone  01303 813 475 or on the day, if any left at £10. 
 

ART EXHIBITION – The Art group will be holding an exhibition of their art, Durling Hall on Saturday October 5
th

  
 

DISCO – As part of the Village Hall Diamond Jubilee celebrations there will be a completely free DISCO for youths 

of 7years to 10years in the Main Hall on Saturday November 9
th

 from 6.00pm to 9.00pm 

The Durling Hall will be used for parents who wish to stay at the Hall, free hot drinks information 07817 866 847 
 

BONFIRE WITH FIREWORKS – Saturday November  2
nd

  -  5pm onwards.  Tickets on the night  -  £3.00 adults 

and £2.00 children.  Children under 3 go free. Gates open at 5 pm, fireworks after 7 pm. There will be food, stalls, 

funfair rides, entertainment and a licensed bar available. For further information, including other forthcoming events, 

go to our Facebook page  www.Facebook/sellindgeclub.co.uk  Raising money for a new play park. 
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SELLINDGE VILLAGE NEWS – NOVEMBER 2013 ISSUE – We are sorry that the November issue of the 

Sellindge Village News, may be delivered a bit late and will be in a completely different format.  But, it is with great 

sadness that Mr John Claydon of Crown Print and Design of Wye, who has been doing our printing since the 

beginning of 2007, suddenly passed away, just before the November issue was to go to print.  The Parish Councillors 

and some volunteers have rallied to produce the November issue.  Thank you to the Village Hall for allowing us to use 

the Committee Room to collate the vast number of pages.  The Parish Council will hopefully have another printing 

company for the December issue.     Thank you for your understanding – Nigel Fursdon, Editor.  
 

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk      @ParishSellindge 

The next meeting of your Parish Council is on Tuesday 12
th

 November in the Durling Hall at 7.30pm. 
 

SPEEDWATCH – We are still in need of people who can spare a couple of hours a month to help your Speedwatch 

team.  We are nearing completion of getting the equipment and will be sharing it with Lympne Parish Council, so if 

you can help, full training will be given at a later date.  It only takes an hour of your time to be trained, but we cannot 

operate without the correct training.   

So please call in at the Parish Council office, behind the Village Hall or e-mail me c.minister@sky.com  

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH – There has been a series of incidents in the Village, the latest being a burglary in 

Greenfields.  So can you help by being a NOSEY NEIGHBOUR, just keep your eyes open for anything suspicious? 

For example as you go to bed, just have a look around to see if anything is out of place, take a note of any strange car 

or van and if possible get their registration number.  If in doubt or you are worried, phone 101 and tell the Police, they 

would rather have a few false calls, than have to come out when something serious happens.  I am researching the cost 

of getting new Neighbourhood Watch signs, but really need more people to register an interest.  So please call in at the 

Parish Council office, Tuesday 9am – 11.30am Friday 3pm - 5.30pm or e-mail me c.minister@sky.com 

DOG POOP BAGS – Dog walkers don’t forget you can pick up Dog Poop Bags FREE OF CHARGE from the Parish 

Council Office, they come in packs of 50.  Once used, and tied they can be disposed of in any COUNCIL OWNED 

LITTER BIN.  Councillors would like to say thank you to those who are clearing up after their dogs. 
 

SDC CLLR MRS JENNY HOLLINGSBEE  812 066 / Mob 07887 918 458 / e-mail  jennyhollingsbee@fsmail.net   
Over £400,000 was requested from the ‘ Community Chest’ which is second homes money that Shepway use for 

Community Projects.  Unfortunately there was only £93,000 available for distribution, but I am pleased to report that 

the Village Hall will receive £4,500 for internal works and the Playing Fields £1,500 for fencing the Play Area.    

A lot of my time last month was spent on health related issues – attending the Clinical Commissioning Group for 

Shepway and Dover, the Health Commissioning Conference at Olympia, a number of briefings and workshops  

as well as the Sellindge Surgery Patients Participation Group.  There is certainly a lot of change taking place in the 

Health Service and these events help me to give advice to local residents.  I was able to give a verbal report on my 

activities to the Parish Council and I have dealt with a number of difficult planning matters and other issues that have 

been brought to my attention.  I also had the opportunity to visit Hythe and Lyminge Age UK to hear about the 

services offered to older people – for further information Tel 01303 269 602 or contact me. 
  

FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Member for Elham Valley, KCC – 01303 670 561 

Since the last newsletter, Kent County Council has received further documents from Countrystyle concerning the 

conditions it needs to fulfil for its planning permission at Otterpool Quarry.  These include several reports about the 

present level of contamination on the site.  You can read these on the KCC website at 

www.kent.gov.uk/viewapplications  (search for application no SH/08/124/RVAR) and those without access to a 

computer can see the documents at both the Civic Centre in Folkestone and County Hall at Maidstone.  The report 

states that they have found the sort of contaminants expected from the site’s previous use and they make 

recommendations for dealing with this.  The results of water testing from boreholes are also reported and this testing is 

recommended to continue every three months during construction and thereafter every six months to meet the 

planning condition about protecting the area from water contamination.  Now is the time to ask questions and make 

comments.  The case officer is Angela Watts and her number is 01622 221 059. 

 I was unable to attend the stakeholder workshop that Taylor Wimpey held on 23 September about their plans for new 

housing in the village but I know that both your district councillors attended and Jenny Hollingsbee tells me that the 

company seem keen to start soon.  The conditions for the new houses include expansion of the primary school to 30 

places in each year and works to the A20 to try to encourage traffic to slow down.  I have therefore asked Kent 

Highways to postpone work on the new stretch of pavement beside the village hall until we see what’s in the Taylor 

Wimpey plans.  However, two schemes funded from my Member Highway Fund are going ahead in Sellindge.  One is 

Speedwatch equipment which will be shared with Lympne Parish and which will enable volunteers to monitor cars 

and report speeding motorists to the police (they will receive a warning rather than a fine or points).  Speedwatch has 

been very effective in other villages and I am delighted that the Parish Council has decided to join the scheme.  I am 

also pleased that the Parish Council has accepted Kent Highways’ offer of a very large bag of salt for use in the Parish 

this winter and my offer to fund a spreader for salting pavements and other snow clearing equipment for volunteers. 
 

DBG MILITARY AND COLLECTABLES FAIR – DBG Militaria are running a Military and Collectables Fair in 

the Village Hall ( whole complex ) on Sunday November 17
th

, refreshments will be available.   3 
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WEATHER FACTS FOR SEPTEMBER  2013 
   Minimum temp.   2.50°C Tues.17th.                              Mean night temp. 9.58°C  

                Maximum temp. 28.50°C Thur.5th..                              Mean day temp.  19.53°C 
  

September started fine and dry with light winds and temperatures in the mid 20s. On Wed.4
th

 it was 27.5°C (81.5°F) 

and Thur.5
th

 up to 28.50°C (83.3°F) which proved to be the hottest day of the month. From then on to the end 

September it was a mixed month of sunshine and showers. On Sun.15
th

 and Thur.19
th

 moderate gale force winds 

(mid.30’s mph) were recorded. Both day and night temperatures were down by 0.5°C and sunshine hours were down 

on average. Total rainfall from 10 days was 37.335mm (1.47in) being 16% below average. 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for all age groups –   Sellindge Village Hall 

The Pop – In has been in operation for 5 years now, open on Mondays and Wednesdays from 8am to 12 Noon and 

Tuesdays 8am to 3.30pm.  Tuesdays are when Suzie comes to do manicures, every 2
nd

 week.  Hi Kent the deaf charity 

comes every 2
nd

 Tuesday of the month to check hearing aids.  It is possible to have your hearing aid checked at other 

times if Michael is in attendance as passed out by Hi Kent.  The Chiropodist comes every 6 weeks. 

There is a vast section of books, all at 20p and most of the bric – a – brac is 50p. 

A big thank you to Betty and Rosemary for all their help in running the Pop In Centre, and all the members of the 

public from Sellindge and around, and those from further a field like Folkestone, Dover and Ashford.  Let’s make it 

last for another 5 years.  Remember, must be the only place where you can get a hot drink for 50p and a good chat.  

Tuesday’s 12
th

 & 26
th
 – Suzie is in from 10.30am offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures. 

Tuesday 12
th

  Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3.30pm. 

Mums with children very welcome, we have a nice box of toys for the children to play with, while you have a cuppa. 
 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH / KENT POLICE 

CRIMESTOPPERS – Kent Police works closely with Crime Stoppers, the independent crime fighting charity.  One 

of their successful campaigns focuses on identifying the UK's most wanted criminals.  This brings together appeals 

from across the UK and gives you, the public, the opportunity to help the police to identify offenders, or to locate and 

arrest them from wherever they may be hiding.  Details can be found at https://crimestoppers-uk.org/most-wanted/  

and this includes details of how you can report any individuals you may recognise or know the whereabouts of.  All 

reports to Crime Stoppers are anonymous, the ways of reporting are detailed in the above link.  Also tel 0800 555 111 
 

MOBILE PHONE SECURITY – There have been a number of new Phone and Xbox products recently released on 

to the market, as we run up to Christmas it is timely to remind everyone to Protect your mobile phone 

Follow these easy steps.  Record your phone's unique IMEI number in case it gets lost or stolen – Type *#06# into 

your phone to find its IMEI number – Keep the number somewhere safe, or register it online at www.immobilise.com  

. Security mark your phone with a UV pen or forensic marking solution – When out, store valuables securely in a 

zipped pocket or bag - Don't leave valuable items unattended or on display 

For more crime prevention advice or to contact your neighbourhood officer, dial 101 or visit www.kent.police.uk  

Call 999 in an emergency.  If deaf or speech impaired text 'police' and your message to 60066. 

DARK NIGHTS – BE SAFE, BE SEEN – Our latest crime prevention campaign, Stay Safe this Autumn, will run 

from Monday 21 October until 25 November 2013, providing useful tips to keep yourself, your home and your 

valuables safe as the nights draw in.  Remember, the clocks go back on Sunday 27 October 2013. If you will be 

walking or cycling in the dark, wear bright or reflective clothing so you can be seen easily by other road users and 

stick to busy, well-lit routes where possible.  Burglars will also make the most of darker nights, when they are less 

likely to be spotted committing crime. Limit their chances to strike by securing your home properly before you go out 

or go to bed, moving valuable items like wallets or car keys away from windows or doors where they might be seen. 

Timer switches can also be handy to turn lights on and off, giving the illusion that someone is home. 

For more tips to protect your property, visit www.kent.police.uk/staysafe  

RURAL CYCLISTS – At a recent NHW meeting it was brought to our attention that rural cyclists need to take extra 

care in the winter.  With fewer daylight hours, it's important to have good lights on your bike that are visible to 

motorists - white at the front and red at the rear.   Always use lights after dark.  You may be fined £50 if you don't 

have them.  Avoid getting wet by investing in a good lightweight waterproof with breathable fibres.  Wear bright 

clothing in the day and reflective clothing or accessories at night.  Cycle glasses stop bits and bugs getting in your 

eyes, and help with low sunsets.  Use appropriate hand signals when making a left or right turn.  Don't use a mobile 

phone or earphones.  Consider wearing a helmet.  Keep your grip with gloves made from breathable waterproof 

materials.  If you want more details please go on http://www.tfl.gov.uk/roadusers/cycling/11598.aspx 
 

THE MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING 

The Macmillan coffee morning we held on September 27
th
 was a big success .  We raised a fantastic amount -£278 !  

Thanks to all those that kindly donated cakes and biscuits towards the morning , and to those that came along .  

It was great to meet some new Sellindge faces.  Community spirit at its best !  

Next year I think we'll go bigger and better and hold it in the village hall , so watch this space !  

I think Macmillan cancer support have had a very successful year with the money raised from Coffee Mornings –  

a very worthy cause . Thanks again ! Helen & Sarah Jane.      4 
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1
st
 SELLINDGE GUIDES IS REOPENING IN JANUARY 2014! – If your daughter is aged 10-14 and would like 

to: - Make new friends – Gain independence and confidence – Learn  new skills – Have new experiences (including 

travel & days trips) – Challenge herself – Help her community – Have  fun.  Then consider joining our Guide unit.  

Meetings will take place at Sellindge village hall.  For more information or to register your daughter’s interest in 1
st
 

Sellindge Guides, contact Cariad Martin at cariadmartin@gmail.com  or 07801 572 300  
 

AUTUMN CONCERT – The Mersham Village Choir...  The Oo De La's..  Proudly present an Autumn Concert on 

Saturday  November 16
th
 2013  in the Sellindge Village Hall commencing at 7pm.  Tickets £5 including refreshments. 

They will be singing a variety of songs from films and stage shows.  Do please come and join the entertainment.  

Proceeds will be in aid of the Pilgrims Hospice and tickets can be purchased at the door. 
 

SCHOOL CHRISTMAS FAYRE – Sellindge Primary School Christmas Fayre will be held at the school on 

November 30
th
 between 1 and 3pm.  We will have a grand raffle with lots of wonderful prizes.  Enjoy a cup of tea 

with a home made mince pie.  There will be lots of stalls to help you top up on your Christmas Shopping.  There will 

be arts and crafts for the children and lots of other things to do and maybe even a special visit from Santa himself, but 

only if everyone has been good boys or girls.  So please come along and support your local village school. 
 

AIR AMBULANCE CHRISTMAS CATALOGUE NOW AVAILABLE 

Life-saving charity Kent, Surrey & Sussex Air Ambulance has launched its new-look 2013 

Christmas catalogue.  Supporters can now buy bespoke cards called Wishing you a Heli 

Christmas and The Heli & the Ivy showing the helicopter and crew in the snow.  Other 

designs feature stunning local scenery such as Canterbury Cathedral, Leith Hill Tower and 

Bodiam Castle, painted exclusively for the Air Ambulance by Reg Siger.  There’s also a 

free prize draw to win one of these three original paintings.  Gifts include a 2014 Air 

Ambulance Calendar (£7), a 2014 Diary (£5), a Chromolite Key Chain (£3.50) and a Push 

& Go toy helicopter (£3), making it an ideal stocking filler.  The catalogue also has information on major 

developments of the service over the past year including night operation and the launch of blood transfusions, and how 

to become a volunteer.  There’s also a chance to win up to £1,000 by purchasing a Lottery Gift Voucher and this year 

for the first time ever there is an opportunity to purchase a membership for a young family friend or relative, to join Dr 

Dudley’s Kids Club.  To order a copy of the catalogue call 01622 833 833 or go to www.kssairambulance.org.uk   

 * Christmas shoppers can donate to the Air Ambulance by signing up to the Give as you Live scheme before buying 

their presents online.  Top retailers such as Amazon, Play.com, John Lewis and Expedia will then donate a percentage 

to the charity helicopter.  Go to www.giveasyoulive.com   
 

GET  TOGETHER CLUB – Our Jumble Sale on September 28
th

 was very successful and the Committee wish to 

thank all the many people who donated and took the trouble to bring along unwanted items to sell.  Our thanks must 

also go to the Co-Op Stores, Aribba, Potten Farm Shop, Flower Barn, Microwave Shop, Harringe Nursuries, Downs 

Farm and Tesco for their donations to our raffle.  Our thanks also go to the many helpers, members and non members 

who gave up their time to help on the day.  Well done all. 

The next meeting of the Get Together Club will be in the Durling Hall on Wednesday November 13
th

, 2pm to 4pm 

when we will be planning our programme for 2014.  New members welcome. 
 

SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB – The Ladies of the Sellindge Womens Wednesday 

Luncheon Club will be having their November Luncheon at The Beefeater, Eureka Park, Ashford (off junction 9 M20) 

Wednesday November 20
th
 meeting 12 Noon for 12.30pm.  Please let June Wales know Wednesday November 13

th
.   

 

SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  www.sellindgeclub.co.uk   Find us on Facebook   Sellindge Club 

Karaoke with Ron & Ash – Friday  November 1
st
 - - 8pm Highly popular Karaoke night is back with Ron & Ash..... 

Just You Me Events - Holistic & Psychic fair – Sunday November 10
th
 - From 2pm to 6pm - £1 entry.  Just you me 

events will be hosting a Holistic and Psychic Fair at the Club.  There will be a range of treatments available such as 

Indian Head Massage, Reiki and Reflexology from £5.  There will be experienced readers offering personal readings 

from £10, traders selling their goods from scarves, angels, incense and jewellery.  Just you me events will also be 

holding a raffle with all proceeds being donated to Pilgrims Hospice.  Contact: just you me events on 07784456283 or 

email just herbal@yahoo.co.uk.  Visit website  www.justyoume-events.co.uk   for more details. 

Fashion Show – Wednesday November 27
th

  The Club is holding a fashion show.  Please pass the word around to 

your friends.  Tickets will be on sale in the Club for £6, which includes a glass of wine.  

Live Music – Friday  November 29
th
  Pop along and enjoy the entertainment. 

Our Xmas Menu is available from Tuesday December 3
rd

 - Two courses for £12.95, Three courses for £14.95. 

Bookings taken for lunch time and evenings - call the Club, phone 01303 812437 or email club@sellindgeclub.co.uk  
 

CHARITY AUCTION 
A Charity auction is to be held at the Duke’s Head on Sunday November 16

th
 in aid of two Charities the ‘Help 4 

Heros’ and ‘The children’s Forces Trust’.  There will also be a chance to make voluntary donations to these charities.  

The Charity Auction will start at 7.45pm 

              6 
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PILGRIM HOSPICE JUMBLE SALE – DIARY DATE – The Hospice Jumble Sale will be held in Sellindge 

Village Hall on Saturday January 11
th

 2014 at 2.00pm.  START COLLECTING NOW – For more information or 

collection please call Jane Gaskin on 01303 812 435 or Anne Bryant on 01303 813 372 
 

SELLINDGE GARDENERS' ASSOCIATION – The October meeting of the SGA was the Club's Annual General 

Meeting.  The Secretary read the minutes of the last AGM which were approved by the floor and the Chairman signed 

the Minute Book.  This was followed by the Secretary, Treasurer and Chairman all giving their reports of the past year 

and the reports were approved and seconded in each case.  The Chairman said that as no nominations had been 

received he had approached the existing Committee Members asking if they were willing to stand for another year to 

which they all agreed, and with the approval of those members present The Officers and Committee Members were re-

elected en bloc.  Mrs. Anne Bryant agreed pro-tem to represent the Club on the Village Hall Committee replacing the 

Club's Vice Chairman - Mrs. Val Wilton - who was standing down from that post.  Mrs. Bryant also kindly agreed to 

take on the duties of Press representative.  The business of the AGM having been concluded members were then 

invited to partake of the Ploughman's Supper with a glass (or two) of wine or fruit juice.  Members of the Committee 

produced two birthday cakes in celebration of the Chairman's 80th birthday the previous day.  All those present 

seemed to enjoy the evening and the meeting closed at 9.15 pm.  Up to the time of writing this report (mid Oct.) no 

outside interest has been shown in the proposed trip to Kew Gardens on 15th December so it looks as though the 

event will be cancelled unless there is a great influx of applications before the end of the month.  (Anybody interested 

phone Betty 01843 597710 for full details.  No reply please leave name & number, your call will be returned a.s.a.p. 

The next meeting of the Gardeners will be on Wednesday 20th November – 7.00pm for 7.30pm in the Durling Hall - 

when the Speaker will be Mr. David Godden who will be telling us all about Butchart Gardens in Canada. Visitors 

and non-members will be most welcome to join us, free of charge. 
   

SELLINDGE WI – CALLING ALL LADIES IN SELLINDGE . How about coming along and giving us your 

support and input, you could make it a more up to date and modern institute, by mixing the younger generation with 

us oldies, otherwise the W. I. will probably be closing down at our A.G.M. on Wednesday 13th November at 7.30pm 

in the Durling Hall. Look forward to seeing you there.  Last month we had a great talk from Georgia about all the 

superstitions people believe in. Teas- Jane and Mary, Competition- ' R '.  
  

SELLINDGE CHRISTIANS TOGETHER – Where has this past year gone, it only seemed last month that we put 

the clocks forward, and now we have put the clocks back and have gone into winter mode.  I can’t say that I like the 

dark mornings and the early nights, the days seem not to be very long, but as far as nature is concerned it does give the 

trees, shrubs and plants a rest after a busy summer.  The light and dark reminds me of our GOD’S love to us every 

day.  When we do not have GOD in our life's its like living our lives in darkness , having no clear direction to go, 

knocking into the things of life, BUT when we ask GOD to come into our lives it is like turning the light on in a dark 

room, we can see clearly the objects which surround us, we are no longer alone and in darkness.  If you wish to know 

how you can invite GOD into your life consider coming to one of our home groups. give me a ring:- 01303 812 484 

Don’t forget that we have weekday services and meetings and we would be very pleased to see you at our Parish 

Church, St Mary’s (See notice board for time of services), or my Church, Brabourne Baptist Church, Plain Rd, 

Brabourne.  We  have a service every  Sunday morning at 10.30am.  Other events - Art Club, Coffee Morning, 

Lunches, Men’s Breakfast, Ladies Breakfast etc.              Mike. 
  

SERVICES AT St MARY's SELLINDGE FOR OCTOBER 

Sunday     10
th
            11.45am             Remembrance Service     

17
th
     8.00am                Holy Communion  

Wednesday   20
th
           7:30pm             Evening Communion at Stowting       

Sunday   24
th
   11:00am    Holy Communion 

 

PLAYING OUR PART IN THE GREAT SCHEME OF LIFE. 

It is easy to take everything for granted when life is going according to plan.  Our lives follow a familiar pattern until 

something happens quite out of the blue to change things for us.  The other day I was Chairing a School Governing 

Body meeting and all was progressing well until I announced the next item on the agenda.  Everyone around the table 

suddenly exclaimed that I had missed out a particular item!  I was sure that I had not made a mistake until it was 

tactfully pointed out that there was now a revised agenda that everyone else had in front of them, even if I did not!  

I like things to go according to plan, especially MY plan.  I need things to go according to plan because I like to make 

the most use of every day.  However, a minor hiccup is probably a good reminder to us all that our plans may not be 

GOD's plan or indeed the plan of other people around us.  We always need to LOOK at the wider picture and act 

accordingly, be aware that CHANGE needs to happen for progress to be made.  LISTENING to others may well be a 

first step and ALLOWING the Spirit of God to influence our thinking may help us APPRECIATE what life is really 

all about.                           Dudley Shipton 
 

Please let us know if we can help you in any way.  
       

Richard Le Rossignol (Priest in Charge)   01303 812 697        Dudley Shipton (Methodist Pastor)   01303 260 291 
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WHAT’S ON AND WHERE IN NOVEMBER 2013  Stick it on your fridge for pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com               

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com               

  QIGONG – 11.15am – 12.15pm Village Hall (Main) - - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com          

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297 (Term time)        

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297 (Term time) 

BOKWA - - 7.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse Swan lane. - -   **NEW** 

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
 

TUESDAY SELLINDGE BABY & TODDLER GROUP  – 9.15am – 11.30am Village Hall (Main) – 01303 812 262 

NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01304 828 731 

LEGS, BUMS & TUMS - - 6.00pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse - - 07843 099 912 **NEW** 

ZUMBA – 7.00pm – 8.00pm Sellindge Primary School  

YOUTH CLUB – 7.45pm   Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.   **NEW** 

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.30pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 2.00pm – 4.00pm Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593   

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

STREET DANCE – 4.45pm – Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, info@dancevisions.co.uk    (term t)   

ZUMBA – 6.00pm – Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 07921 661 548  

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 

TAI CHI FOR YOU - - 8.00pm – 9.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  -         

  SLIMMERS CLUB -- 7.00pm  Village Hall (Durling). 
 

THURSDAY JOJINGLES – 10.30am to 11.15am Village Hall (Main) 01233 611 613       

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  12 Noon to 1.00pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098  **NEW** 

LINE DANCING – Easy Intermediate 1.00pm to 2.45pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161  

 LINE DANCING -- Intermediate   7.30pm - 9.30pm  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161 

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437        

FRIDAY  ART GROUP – PAINTING for ALL – 9.30am – 11.30am Village Hall (Durling) – 01303 812 593  

  CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.00am - 12 Tues 8.00am - 4.00pm – 813 475    
 

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 11
th
 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 

IMPERIAL DOLLS HOUSE CLUB on Tuesday 12
th
 at 7.00pm Village Hall (Committee Room)  - - 840 214 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 12
th
 at 7.30pm Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 813 372    Clerk 01233 720 392   

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 13
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 454   

WOMANS INSTITUTE on Wednesday 13
th
   at 7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 812  205  

RELAXATION & WELLBEING CLINIC – Thursday 13
th

  – 10.00am – 12 Noon  -  Village Hall (Durling) -  0794 1072 489  

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Wednesday  20
th

             7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) – 873 505 or  01843 597 710 

WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB on Wednesday 20
th
             12 Noon – 814 676 – Various venues 

SELLINDGE SEQUENCE DANCING on Saturday 23
rd

        at 8.00pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 25
th
    2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk In Clinic - - 812 616  

 

 

SATURDAY 2
nd

 – TABLE TOP FAIR – VILLAGE HALL – 10am – 1pm 

SATURDAY 5
th

 – ART EXHIBITION – DURLING HALL – 10am – 12.30pm 

SATURDAY 9
th

 – FREE DISCO (7 TO 10 YEARS) – VILLAGE HALL – 6pm to 9pm 

SUNDAY 10
th

 – REMEMBRANCE SERVICE – St MARY’S – 10am 

THURSDAY 14
th

 – SELLINDGE FUTURE CONSULTATION – DURLING HALL – 2.30pm to 8pm 

 SATURDAY 16
th

 – MERSHAM VILLAGE CHIOR – VILLAGE HALL - 7pm 
SUNDAY 17

th
 – MILITARY COLLECTABLES FAIR – VILLAGE HALL WHOLE COMPLEX 9am 

SUNDAY 17
th

 – CHARITY AUCTION – DUKES HEAD – 7.45pm 

SATURDAY 30
th

 – SCHOOL XMAS FAIR – PRIMARY SCHOOL – 1pm TO 3pm 
 

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

FRIDAY 1
st
 – KAROKE – 7.30pm.      SATURDAY 2

nd
 – BONFIRE / FIREWORKS – FROM 5pm 

SUNDAY 10
th

 – HOLISTIC & PSYCHIC FAIR – 2pm – 6pm 

WEDNESDAY 27
th

 – FASHION SHOW.                                   FRIDAY 29
th

 – LIVE MUSIC 

Opening hours 5.00pm to 10.30pm Tues to Fri – 12 Noon to 11pm Sat - Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk      9 
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE 

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk      @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY sellindge-parishcouncil@btconnect.com  
 

The Parish Councillors 

Elected May 2011 

Stanley Bull ( Chairman ) of Swan Lane, Colin Minister of Greenfields, Nigel Fursdon of Meadow Grove,    

Ms Sarah – Jane Sandy of Moorstock,  Alan Keeves  of Lourdes Manor Close 

Elected June 2013 

Mrs Pat Vago of Stone Hill,   Chris Mason of Swan Lane,   Carlton Chislett of Barrow Hill, 

Clerk and RFO to the Parish Council Linda Hedley 

Clerk to the Burial Ground Linda Hedley 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

SHEPWAY (North Downs West Ward) District Councillor – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066 
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561 
 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (main switchboard)   www.shepway.gov.uk   
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 0300 333 5540 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk   e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk   
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION – www.slurry.org.uk  – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com   
 

POLICE  PCSO Graeme Clayton contact on 101      Emergency 999 – non emergency 101 
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

POLICE CONTACT –  SUNDAYS NOVEMBER 3
rd

 & 17
th

 at 5.00pm to 6.00pm 

In the Village Hall car park, come and meet the local Police, you can discuss your concerns or just get advice. 
 

KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN  Sue Covus – 07773 397 141 – sue.covus@kent.gov.uk      
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk    Out of hours phone 03000 503 670 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Patient Participation Group – Vera Orsbourne – 812 237 

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk    
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk    
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

KCC MOBILE LIBRARY  All times approx. * NOVEMBER * 

www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx  

Mondays – 10.20am to 10.50 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane,  10.55am – 11.25am  Greenfields lay – by. 

Wednesday’s  13
th

 & 27
th
 – 12 10am  – 12.30pm  Coopers Lane / Stone Hill junction,  

12.35pm  –  12.50pm Lay by top Barrow Hill and  2.50pm – 3.10pm   Lay by at the St Mary’s Church 
 

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone  
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk    

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT – 0800 783 8866 or text ‘power’ and your ‘postcode’ to 80876   www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk    

Please note that in a power cut telephones that have an electric basestation will not work, it is a good idea to have at 

least one conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, these are not normally affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk    emergency 0845 888 5 888 Mon – Fri 8am – 6pm   Sat 8am – 1pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk    emergency 0845 278 0845    

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL    Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 07773 304 503 any day except 

Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing as soon as possible.   
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 

from 5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk    Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

ITEMS FOR THE DECEMBER 2013 NEWSHEET   Should be delivered to 3 Meadow Grove (bottom of 

Barrow Hill) or e-mail  nnwfursdon@aol.com     by 2200 hours (10pm) on WEDNESDAY 20
th

 NOVEMBER 

2013  with a ‘contact’ name, address and / or tel number (not for publication)  or phone 814 625 and I will collect 
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